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Members of the Subcommittee, members of the Joint Economic Committee, especially
Vice-Chair Carolyn Maloney, and hearing witnesses, welcome to the Subcommittee’s joint
hearing on paid parental leave for federal employees. Today’s hearing will examine the merits
of H.R. 3799, “Federal Employees Paid Parental Leave Act of 2007” (the Act) introduced by
Vice-Chair Carolyn Maloney. The Act provides that all federal employees receive eight weeks
of full pay and benefits for leave taken for the birth or adoption of a child.

The issue of parental leave is an important one and I am pleased to be a cosponsor of this
legislation. The United States is far behind the world in offering paid leave for parents: 168
countries offer guaranteed paid leave to women in connection with childbirth; 98 of these
countries offer 14 or more weeks paid leave. The United States guarantees no paid leave for
mothers in any segment of the work force.

The Family Medical Leave Act (FMLA), enacted in 1993, added 12 weeks of job-
protected leave for the birth or adoption of a child. While this unpaid leave has helped millions

of families, many employees have been unable to take time off to care for a new child or a



seriously ill loved one because they cannot afford the lost pay. H.R. 3799 remedies this problem
for federal employees and will bring the United States more in line with the rest of the world.

The United States is supposed to be a world leader and in this area we have been
followers, it is time for us to catch up and provide paid family leave for federal employees.
During the mark up of H.R. 3799, I will offer an amendment that directs the Government
Accountability Office (GAO) to study the feasibility of providing a disability insurance benefit
to federal employees. The disability insurance benefit, excluding paternal leave, would include
paid time off for federal employees caring for a spouse, child, or parent that has a serious health
condition and can not care for themselves and/or a federal employee that has a serious health
condition that renders him or her unable to perform their job functions. GAO would also analyze
disability insurance benefits that are currently being offered by states, local governments and the
private sector.

Today, I will introduce legislation that will extend the maximum age to qualify for
coverage for dependents under the Federal Employees Health Benefits Program (FEHBP) from
age 22 to age 25. Young adults are the fastest-growing age group among the uninsured. While
the current law provides health insurance until age 22, studies such as the one done by the
Commonwealth Fund (which is an organization that aims to promote a high performing health
care system in the United States), found that, college-educated or not, 22 year olds face waiting
periods, temporary positions, and lower wage jobs as they enter the job market. Health éare is
not available to them at a price they can afford. Several states have enacted new legislation to
avert this health crisis.

Providing federal employees with paid parental leave and raising the maximum age to
qualify for FEHBP from 22 to 25, will increase worker morale and improve productivity by
creating a more family-friendly environment for federal employees.

Thank you all for being here today and I look forward to the witness testimonies.



